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A Note From the President of the Board: 

 
Happy Valentines one and all.  Make sure you give your sweetie some sweets this month.  
You don’t have to wait until the 14th you know.  Flowers are always nice as well as other 
exotic gifts.   
 
What else is happening in February?  There is the President’s Day holiday on February 17.  
The center will be closed that day so make sure you plan accordingly for your healthy 
lunch.  A day we often forget about up here in Alaska is February 2, it’s Groundhog Day.  In 
Alaska, who cares!  There is going to be six more weeks of winter no matter how you look 
at it.  In fact we kind of like seeing our shadow this time of year.  It means the sun is shin-
ning and in February we will take any sun we can get.  At least I will. 
 
Every month I feel like the staff at the center gets better and better.  I can’t say enough 
about everything they do for us seniors.  Speaking of staff, I would like to welcome our 
newest staff member, Sharon Wheeler.  She is our new driver.  Welcome her when you see 
her. 
 
Remember, February only has 28 days.  That means March will be here before you know it.  
The annual Fur Rondy in Anchorage starts in February  It is always a fun time to be in An-
chorage. 
 
There are lots of activities to enjoy around town, from sled dog races to ice sculptures, art 
exhibits and much more.  If you’ve never been, you should consider going up and spending 
a couple of days taking in the sights and sounds. 
 
So, until next month.  Stay safe, wear your ice grippers, drive careful, look for moose. 
God Bless you all. 
       
       ~ Dick Hawkins, President 

Coming Up: 

 

~Groundhog Day 2/2 

~Valentine’s Day 2/14 

~Presidents’ Day 2/17-Center Closed 

~Board Meeting 2/20 

 2025 



A Note from the Executive Director: 

  
February!!  Yay – one more month closer to summer!  This has been 

one of the craziest winters that I remember in the years I’ve lived in 

Alaska!  But alas, winter is slowly losing its grip and summer will once 

again be upon us.  Speaking of summer, that means it’s almost gar-

dening time!!  Our raised beds were put into the community garden 

last year and worked great!  No more getting down on the ground to 

get to your plants!  If you’re interested in a raised bed in our commu-

nity garden, please let the office know and we’ll get your spot re-

served.   

But let’s not skip over February!  February brings with it Valentine’s 

Day!  Casey, Rick, and Niki are planning a great lunch for Valentine’s 

Day so bring yourself, bring your sweetheart, or bring a friend, just 

come for lunch that day and enjoy a great meal and socialize with 

friends.  We are also going to be doing our Iditarod raffle again this 

year.  It’s always fun to track the mushers as they make their way to 

Nome.  The official start of the Iditarod this year is March 2; stay 

tuned for more info on the raffle as February gets going.   

Happy February everyone!  Wear those ice cleats and stay warm, we 
still have a few months of winter ahead of us.  

    

     ~ Julie Otto  



 

 

 

DUGOUT NEWS 

The Sweetheart month has arrived!!  But more importantly SPRING TRAINING 

BASEBALL STARTS!! A very Happy Camper here!!  This month I thought I’d 

drop some events that have happened over the years in February.  

4th 

Rumors by Fleetwood Mac was released.  All members of the band were going 

through breakups during the recording. 

7th 

Walt Disney’s Pinocchio premiered in New York City in 1940. 

8th 

Hershey Chocolate Company was founded in 1894. 

9th 

1990 The Brady’s, sequel to the Brady Bunch premiered. 

1993 patent was issued for the Nintendo Game Boy. 

15th  

First Teddy Bear goes on sale in Morris Michtom’s (inventor) toy store in 1903. 

 

1923 Velvetta Cheese Company was incorporated. 

1938 DuPont created a toothbrush with nylon bristles. 

1955 On the Waterfront was nominated for 12 Oscars winning 8. 

1966   Rock Em Sock Em Robots was issued. 



 

Thanks to Dean Egbert, “Pit Boss” and owner of Under the Midnight Sun  

Barbecue for the generous donation to the Ninilchik Senior Center.   

Under the Midnight Sun Barbecue donated $2 to the center for every meal sold 

during our annual Holiday Bazaar in November. 
 

 

 

 

 

 Thanks Dean, Darla and Under the  

Midnight Sun Barbecue!!! 

 

 

 



 Some Jokes 

An old man and a 20 year old are paired together at a golf tournament. They’re playing a 
long par 5 that dog legs around some tall trees. 

As the 20 year old sets up his tee shot to hit onto the fairway the old man notes “when I was 
your age we used to hit over the trees - not around to the side.” 

So the 20 year old readjusts and tries to hit over the trees - but can’t clear them and loses 
his ball. He tries again and loses that one too… 

Then the old man says “of course, when I was your age, the trees were only 6 foot tall.” 

 

 

 

 

 

A young boy enters a barber shop and the barber whispers to his customer, "This is the 

dumbest kid in the world. Watch while I prove it to you." The barber puts a dollar bill in one 

hand and two quarters in the other, then calls the boy over and asks, "Which do you want, 

son?" The boy takes the quarters and leaves. "What did I tell you?" said the barber. "That 

kid never learns!" Later, when the customer leaves, he sees the same young boy coming out 

of the ice cream parlor. "Hey, son! May I ask you a question? Why did you take the quarters 

instead of the dollar bill?" The boy licked his cone and replied: "Because the day I take the 

dollar the game is over!"  

 

 

A guy said to God, "God, is it true that to you a billion years is like a second?" God said yes. 

The guy said, "God, is it true that to you a billion dollars is like a penny?" God said yes. The 

guy said, "God, can I have a penny?" God said, "Sure, just a second."  

 

What’s brown and sticky? 

A stick 

 

What’s blue and not very heavy?   Light blue 

 

Why did the old man fall down the well?   Cause he couldn’t see that well. 



We meant to get this in last month’s newsletter, but it didn’t work out. 

A Merry Christmas was had at the Senior Center!  Here are some of the pictures. 

A big Thank You to Char Moore for decorating the Center! 



 







Ninilchik Senior Center (NSC) Progressive Split the Pot 

Raffle 

Cost:  $1 per ticket.  Members may purchase as many tickets as desired each week.  Tick-

ets purchased are valid only for that week’s drawing. Tickets must be purchased each 

week until 11am Friday if the member wishes to participate in that 

week’s drawing.  

Drawing Time:  Every Friday at 12:00 pm  

Location:   Ninilchik Senior Center  66265 Aspen Ave  Ninilchik, AK  

Progressive Split the Pot Raffle Rules:  

One winner every week.  

Winner does not need to be present to win. 

Open to NSC members only.  Membership must be current.  

The Current Raffle will last up to 16 weeks or until someone draws the Eagle. Future 

raffle duration may change without notice but will be announced at the beginning 

of each new raffle. 

16 cards  

(1) Eagle: grand prize winner: 50% of the pot 

(1) Owl: 10% of the pot 

(14)Ptarmigan: $5 

Congratulations to all the prior weeks winners 



Through the Looking Glass 

 

 
Find and circle all of the Through the Looking Glass words that are hidden in the grid. 

The remaining letters spell a quote by Humpty Dumpty from the book. 

 

ALICE 
BEETLE 
BOAT 
BROOCH 
CARPENTER 
CHESS 
DAISIES 
DINAH 
ELEPHANT 
FAWN 
FROG 
GARDEN  

GNAT 
GOAT 
GOLDEN CROWN 
GUARD 
HAIGHA 
HATTA 
HILL 
HUMPTY DUMPTY 
JABBERWOCKY 
KITTY 
LION 
LOOKING GLASS  

 

OYSTERS 
PAWNS 
POETRY 
RATTLE 
RED KING 
RED KNIGHT 
RED QUEEN 
ROSE 
SHAWL 
SNOWDROP 
SOLDIERS 
SQUARES 

TIGER-LILY 
TRAIN 
TWEEDLEDEE 
TWEEDLEDUM 
UMBRELLA 
UNICORN 
VIOLET 
WALRUS 
WHITE KING 
WHITE KNIGHT 
WHITE 
QUEEN  



1. Tanana Valley 

2. Over 50 

3. Adze 

4. Cariou, coastal and St. 

Lawrence Islnders use 

sealkin 

5. Carved totems 

6. Tin City 

7. Halibut 

8. Three Saints Bay, Kodiak 

Ilsand 

9. A technique in logging. An 

entire area may be com-

pletely void of trees 

10.Someone who would steal 

from a fish trap 

11. Winter 

12. Parka 

 

1985 Teddy's Toys & Co., All Rights Reserved. 

All Questions and answers are from 1985 Teddy's Toys & Co., All Rights Reserved. 

1. In what valley in the interior is the farming generally done? 

2. In 1900, how many salmon canneries were operated in Alaska? (10, 25, 50) 

3. Name the tool used to hollow out a canoe. 

4. What animal’s fur is used for boot leggings by Eskimos? 

5. Frogs and lizards are often present in what native art form? 

6. Name the city that was established because of is tin deposits. 

7. Name the very large bottom feeding fish. 

8. Where was the first Russian settlement located? 

9. What is “clear cutting”? 

10.What was a “fish pirate”? 

11. In what season are the highest tides? 

12. What is another name for a warm Eskimo longcoat? 

 

 







Thank you to all who donate to the Ninilchik Senior Center! 

Join NSC’s Legacy Club! 

Leave a Legacy and make a donation (monthly or not) of any 

amount to the NSC Endowment Fund or NSC Operations and 

once your donations reach $500, your name will be added to 

our donor tree.  Endowment Fund Donations provide 

long-term investment income for the Senior Center. 

Donor Tree Wall Levels of Giving: 

• Tree Leaf:     $500. to $999.  

• Ptarmigan:   $1,000. to $4,999. 

• Crane:         $5,000. to $9,999. 



Puzzle Answers 



  Bill Hamilton 2/1 

Sherry Pinckley2/4 

Moondog Gott 2/4 

Sherry Dean 2/4 

Robert Hamilton 2/5 

Dave Smith 2/5 

Bob Wasser 2/8 

Sharon Griggs 2/9 

Willard Bauman 2/12 

Joseph Gardner III 
2/13 

Debbie MacLean 2/14 

Brent Johnson 2/18 

Ellen Smith 2/23 

Mark Brees 2/23 

Barbara Sibley 2/24 

Darwin Waldsmith 
2/27 

Walter Welz 2/29 

Thank You 
 
 

Char Moore for decorating the center 
 
 

Steve Vanek for selling the split the pot 
raffle tickets 

 
Don’t forget to log all of your time in the 

volunteer book  
 

Thank you to all of our  
members and volunteers 

  
Thank you to all the donors 

 

$5 A Month Club 
Thank you to the following who  con-

tributed to the club:  

 

David & Judy Clemenson     

Bruce Randall 

 Delmer McCune           

Debbie MacLean 

 Nora & Howard Appel          
Cathy Perry  

Char & Byron Moore              
Josie Savoy 

John & Janice Nofziger          
Ron Jorgensen 

  Jim Beall             
  
We have a fund to provide items that 

are not in the budget.  
If you would like to join the club, just 

bring or send a donation of $5 any 
time you can. 

 



Board of Directors 
President:     Dick Hawkins 
V. President:    Steve Vanek 

Secretary:    Kaye Waldsmith 
Treasurer:    Vi Nordgren 

Trustee:   Cheryl Doyle  
Trustee:      Lynn Harding         
Trustee:    John McCombs  

 

Endowment  

Trustees 
Chair:  Kaye Waldsmith 
Vice Chair:  Steve Vanek 

Treasurer:  John Nofziger 
Trustee:  David Clemenson 

Secretary : Vi Nordgren  

Staff 
Executive Director:  Julie Otto 

Adm. Assist/Bookkeeper:  
Tandy Wallace  

Kitchen Assistant:  Niki Keenan 
Cook: Casey Campbell 

Cook/Maintenance: Rick Ferguson 
Trans. Driver: Mark Brees  

Events and Activities 

Our Mission  
We are dedicated to making life easier, more interesting, and providing assistance to others in need 

among our  members, as well as the surrounding community, in ways which lift the spirit and give a 

feeling of love to each other. We are dedicated to assisting one another through cooperation, respect, 

and strength of spirit, so that everyone feels welcome and their contributions valued. 

Weekly 
Mondays:  

Quilting/Sewing 1-4 pm 

 

Tuesdays:  

  

                   

Wednesdays:  

Bingo (after lunch 1:15 pm) 

 

Thursdays: Game Day 1-4 pm 

                    

Fridays:  

Knitting 1:30 –4:oo 

Billiards 1-4 pm 

Join us for lunch!   
Lunch is served at 12:00 pm Mon-Fri. 

Suggested donation:  

$8 or members, $12 for non-members 

Lunch includes: soup,  

salad, entrée and dessert 

About The Ninilchik  Senior Center 

 



 
Alaska Food Coalition 

American Legion Auxiliary #18 

Dolifka & Associates, PC 

Enstar 

Fred Meyer/Kroger 

HEA 

Hilcorp 

Kenai Peninsula Borough  

Kenai Peninsula Family Caregivers 

Support Program 

Meals on Wheels America  

Ninilchik Family Dentistry 

Ninilchik Native Association, Inc. 

Private Donations 

Sons of the American Legion 18 

South Peninsula Hospital 

State of Alaska/NTS Grant 

The Alaska Community Foundation 

The Senior Center is partially 

funded by these Corporate 

Sponsors 

 

 

 

 

So far this year (2023),  the center received $238.31 from 

Fred Meyer through their community rewards program.  

Thank you to those who participate and make this possible. 

If you shop at Fred Meyer, please consider linking your Re-

wards Card to donate to the center. Fred Meyer will donate 

money to the center whenever you make purchases; this will 

not affect the personal rewards associated with your ac-

count. Sign up online at: https://www.fredmeyer.com/

topic/community-rewards-4  

The center’s Organization Identification Number is GP013 .  

Thank you!!! 

https://www.fredmeyer.com/topic/community-rewards-4
https://www.fredmeyer.com/topic/community-rewards-4



